
CLRC Executive Committee Meeting
December 7, 2006

3:00 pm

CLRC Headquarters

In attendance:  Betsy Elkins, Ann Harris, Bob Brown, Mary Tiedemann, Barbara Grimes, Penelope Klein
I  Approval of Minutes from September 18, 2006

Approved as written: Moved (Bob Brown), seconded and approved unanimously.

   II 
Financial Reports Betsy Elkins
Betsy Elkins reported on the activity from the recent Finance Committee meeting.  Penelope reported that Courtney presented the new accrual system of accounting to the Finance Committee and it has been a smooth transition.  Courtney will give the same presentation to the full board on December 14. 
Questions were raised about the allocation for the RBDB Grant, Checks deposited, and check number #1231 Ladd’s Agency:  Penelope addressed all questions to everyone’s satisfaction.


Betsey has used online banking to examine the accounts online. 

Ann noted the phrase “Retained Earnings“ – Penelope will ask Courtney to change that to state “Fund Balance.”


The financial reports and the check and deposit reports were reviewed. No action 

was taken.

III   Executive Director’s Report



Penelope reviewed the Director’s Report.


Highlights: 
 Refermation has been revamped and Judy has taken on editorial 




 responsibility for the publication




 Penelope is still visiting all of the libraries.





 All agreed that CLRC is moving forward in a positive way.

IV  Approval of Board Agenda

Agenda was amended to include a discussion about changes with WALDO 


Proposed future meeting dates:



Executive and Finance Committee:

3rdth Wed. Feb.28, April 25, May 23, August 22, October (TBD with annual meeting)
(Finance 2 – 3:30; Executive Board Meetings 3:30 – 5:00)



Board Meetings: 



3rd Wednesday:  Feb 21, April 18, May 16th, and Aug 15 


Discussion of committee responsibilities: Penelope Klein and Ann Harris will be 


considering all committee responsibilities in 2007.
V Old Business

Personnel Business

The personnel manual is still being reviewed by an attorney at Bond, Schoeneck and King.
VI New Business

A. 
LSTA Invitational Grant
Grant Outline    Penelope reviewed the Grant Application for $17,500 in LSTA funds. Penelope distributed an outline of the application.  The grant is responding to members’ desire for more Continuing Education opportunities. The grant will enable CLRC to raise some revenues that will support a separate continuing education budget line in the future.
Inquiries were made to the State Library on how to use of the grant money.  Penelope was advised as to the distribution as the majority of the funds needs to be spent on training.


The grant will be submitted to the Board for approval in December 14, 2006

Discussion of the Library Support Staff Conference – CLRC may be able to partner with NYLINK.  It was suggested that the conference be coordinated with the College of DuPage Webcasts.

The Executive Board approved the LSTA grant outline and asked Penelope to add details to create a full proposal.
B. 
Evaluation of Executive Director

Penelope distributed the CLRC Performance Evaluation for the Executive Director.  The executive board will return completed evaluations to Ann Harris on the 14th of December for compilation.

C.
Date of Next Meeting

Feb. 21, 2006:  Finance Committee 2:00 – 3:30 pm followed by Executive Committee at Finance Committee 3:30 – 5:00 pm

VII  Adjournment


The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Tiedemann

Secretary

